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Minutes of the Committee Meeting 6th August 2012
Present:
Tony Green
Treasurer 

Chris McLaren
Vice President

Dave Debnam
Vice President


Bill Barrett
Men’s Captain


Karen Ashby
Ladies’ Captain

Helen Morris

Simon Cain


Pam Abbitt
1 Chairman’s Comments
The meeting was chaired by Tony Green.

Congratulations to all who have recently completed the Vauxhall series.

There was a good turn out for the annual Stopsley Striders 5K last month at Wardown Park.  The event went well and the club received many positive comments.  Thankyou for your support and also to those who helped out.  The profits from this race will go to the two Strider’s nominated charities.

This month also sees the closure of the Luton Regional Sports Centre and the opening of the new Inspire Sports village.  Striders have been at the Regional Centre for all it’s 30 years so it’s sad to see the end of an era, but the new facility offers new opportunities and hopefully we will have a seamless transition to it and continue the good relationship that we have had with the Regional Centre.

2 Apologies
Apologies received from Mark Sains, Stuart and Elaine Harries
3 Previous Minutes

Minutes of the June meeting were agreed and accepted

4 Matters Arising
No matters arising from July minutes
5 Secretary Report

Received e-mail from ARC advising of revised Medical conditions for ARC permitted races.  Main point is that there should be a minimum of 2 certificated first aiders or professional bodies.

Lee Murphy’s transfer to Striders has been confirmed by England Athletics

Three Counties Cross Country.  Wooton were due to hold the final round on 13 Jan 2013, however that date is not now possible as the building for Race HQ is not available.  Wooton have proposed 3rd Feb.  Bedford want to keep the original date, so at present discussions are on going as to whether NHRR will host the event on 13th Jan or Wooton on 3rd Feb.

6 Treasurer’s Report

Tony reported:-

Current Account Balance:
£    636.27
Savings Bank Balance:
£15872.48
Charity Account:

£  2126.02

7 Membership Secretary’s Report

A further 3 members have now joined, making 14 new members since July meeting.
Membership currently stands at 223.

8 Running Report by Bill Barrett and Karen Ashby - July 2012
As we had to report on the events taken place during June before the end of the month we would like to start July’s report with the last two races of June. 

Friday 29th June    We had twenty-six runners taking part in the John O’Callaghan County Championship 5mile event with some excellent results. Louise Peters was 1st lady overall and 1st in the County championships and Liz Rollinson was 3rd Vet 40. John Chapman was 2nd vet 50 in the County and Jeff Dowsett 1st Vet 60 in the race and County. Alan Weir was 2nd Vet 65 with P.J. Hough taking the 1st Vet 75 in the race and County. We also had seven P.B. runs, so a very good evening for the club.

Saturday 30th     Saw the last Aquathon held between Putteridge Swimming Club and Stopsley Striders. This is an event that has been held annually for about ten years. Striders lost the first two, (we believe) but have won all the others. Again this year we had the first man, Chris Green and first lady, Louise Peters. Well done the Striders.

July

Sunday 1st 
Andy Ward completed the Outlaw Triathlon.

Tuesday 3rd
Lee Murphy ran a brilliant P.B. in the Milton Keynes 10k.

Saturday 7th
John Chapman was 3rd overall and 1st Vet 50 in St Albans park run.

Kieran Fitzpatrick ran the Achill half marathon in Ireland.

Sunday 8th
Lorraine Webb and Liz Rollinson ran P.B.s in the Milton Keynes half marathon with Liz also running a club Vet 40 record.

Saturday 14th   John Chapman finished 4th overall and 1st Vet 50 in the St Albans park run.   These park runs are beginning to get a habit John!

Sunday 15th
 Was our own Ladies 5k held in Wardown Park. It was good to see so many runners from our beginner’s course taking part in the race and performing well. It shows what an excellent job our coaches and helpers did on the course. We must say a big thank you to all the men who turned out and helped on the morning as well as all our other volunteers. Without their help there would not be a race. The race was won by our own Louise Peters with Liz Rollinson taking the 1st Vet prize. We had nine P.B.s recorded but we think there may have been more.

Pat Cosgrove ran the Wycombe half marathon.

Dave Hall ran the Fairlands Valley Spartans Marathon Challenge.

Thursday 19th
Saw a very disappointing turnout for the Stevenage and County Championship relays. For the first time ever we only had three teams taking part, two men’s teams of five participants each and one ladies team of three. That is a total of thirteen runners out of a membership of two hundred. We appreciate that it was the first week of the holiday season but wondered why people did not take up this opportunity to run as a team for your club. Thank you to all those who did manage to turn up on time to run and also thank you to Karen Ashby, Dave Debnam and Mark Sains for assisting with all the paperwork for this event. The ladies team finished 3rd Vets team and 2nd Vets team in the County, with Louise Peters again this year running the fastest ladies leg of the night. Our men’s “A” team finished in 2nd place in the County championships. Very well done to all who took part.

Sunday 22nd
Matt Crossland ran the Isle of Man half marathon.

About twenty Striders ran the Luton 5k again with very good results. There were at least six P.B.s recorded. Liz Rollinson was 1st Vet 40. Jeff Dowsett was 1st Vet 60 and P.J. Hough was 1st Vet 70.

Andy Ward was 1st in his category in the Kimbolton sprint Triathlon.

Sunday 22nd
Louise Peters ran the British Masters 5k Championships; the first time any Strider lady has attempted an individual National Competition. Sure enough, Louise did us proud and finished 2nd in her category to become Stopsley Striders first ever female National medallist. Indeed if the championship had been a week later Louise would have been in a different category and would have won that one by more than 30 seconds! We don’t normally want to get older quicker Louise but on this occasion it may have been an even bigger bonus!!

Wednesday 25th Only John Chapman, Karen Ashby and Jenny Griffiths put down their result for the County Championships 5k in Bedford. Now we know that more than three Striders ran that race, so can we remind everybody again to put your race results on the sheet please as this is the only way we can keep a true record of your successes. John Chapman was 1st Vet 50 in the race and County championships.

Louise Peters ran a P.B. in the 3000m in Watford.

Sunday 29th
Again a big field of Striders ran the Luton 10k, which was the third leg of the Luton series and again very good results both in the race and the series. Tony Gardner ran a P.B.. Liz Rollinson finished 2nd in the race and 2nd in the series. Dianne Blackmore was 1st Vet 45 in the series. Jeff Dowsett was 1st Vet 60 in the race and the series and P.J. Hough was 1st Vet 70 in the race and the series. Again this year Stopsley Striders handled all the administration work and the results and did a great job, especially getting the results out quickly and accurately. We must say a big thank you to Elaine and her team of Stuart, Christina, Chris, Christa, Tracey, Helen, Mel, Terri and Mark.

Louise Peters ran the Eastern Vets 3000m championship in her first race in her new category and was 1st lady in the race. Welcome to us old ones Louise.

Before we finish this report can we ask or even plead with everybody to make a big effort to run the Alf Brown handicap race on Thursday evening August the 16th. This will be our last night at the Regional after 30 years before we move over to the new centre. We know that a lot of the present day Striders never knew Alf, but you only have to ask the people who were here in Alf’s time and everybody will tell you the same story; Alf was a real gentleman who loved his family and Stopsley Striders. Alf’s passion for Stopsley Striders and indeed for running knew no bounds. That is why we hope a large number of people turn out and run the race. It is only two miles, so everybody can do it. August the 16th. Make this a date!!!

9 Strider of the Month

Striders of the Month were awarded to:
· Mark Bradley
· For work put in for this and previous years Beginner’s course
· John Chapman
· For good race performances, 2nd V50 John O’Callaghan 5K, 4th St Albans Park run, 1st V50 at Bedford 5K.

10 Striders 30th Anniversary

TG been in contact with Brache to finalise menu etc.  Meeting to be arranged at Brache when EH returns from holiday
Invitation to be sent to Tony Simmons
More detailed discussion at September committee meeting due to holidays
11 Moving to Inspire Sports Village

Due to happen 20th August 2012

Tony Green to contact managers of Village to check details of access and any other points Striders should be aware of
.

present the awards

17 marshals have signed up so far

(SH) to email the boat club

(EH) to email Jon Catlin about a referee

Risk Assessment has been performed.

10 A.O.B

Ladies 5K (CM)

Received e-mail from Luton Council Parks division, they are happy with the way the park was left after the race.

Invoice received from Promedicus for first aid cover.  £80.  TG to send cheque

Affiliation fees need to be sent to ARC.  Need information from EH to be able to complete.  (each non-affiliated runner = 0.50p)

HM confirmed that BB still has the “aquajogger”, and also enquired if Striders had a Press Officer.  Commented that Boxfit seem to get a lot of coverage in local papers.

PA – Asked if Beginners course registration sheets were still needed.  Those present confirmed they weren’t.

Information on forthcoming Cross Country should be given, especially to new members.  DD said info is on web-site
Planned to hold the next meeting on 3rd September, hopefully at Inspire Village
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